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Message from Miss Harrison 

Another week has flown by! How is it nearly the end of term?! 

I have spent quite a bit of time in our Early Years classrooms this week - in Otters Reception, 

Butterflies Nursery, and Busy Bees Resource Base. Children's first years in school are magical! They 

learn so much so quickly. It was lovely to see children engaging in all sorts of playful learning; water 

play, mark making, small world, dressing up, role play, den building the list could go on!  

I have also been reflecting about how important it is for children to have lots of different experiences 

in school, to try new things, interact with new people and situations, challenge themselves in 

different ways. It has been great to children from Year 4, 5 and 6 represent the school at the Tag 

Rugby Festival on Wednesday this week. This was arranged by Bath Rugby Foundation and STAR 

Scheme, who have also been in school over the last two weeks coaching and preparing the children.  

Year 1 have also been to Longleat this week and had an amazing time! What an exciting trip for the 

children (and adults!). Thank you to our parent helpers who came along to support.  

 

Parent Survey - WIN £20 Amazon voucher! 

Please take a few minutes to complete the parent survey to be in with a chance of winning an 

amazon voucher! Bribery at it's best! Miss Miller has been particular keen to catch you with her QR 

code on the gate! It is really important for you to have your say and we really value your thoughts.  

Training day - Monday 30st October 2023 - School is CLOSED 

Just a reminder that our last day of this term is Wednesday 18th October, and we return to school on 

Tuesday 31st October.  

 

Have a lovely weekend, 

Miss Harrison  

Car Seats and the UK Law 

We have had some concerns raised by parents and carers at pick up and drop off times about 

children being driven in cars without car seats. Please take time to read the following information 

about Car Seats and the UK Law and check that your children are safe (source:Which?): 

 

What is the law for child car seats? 

UK law states that children must use a car seat until they're 12 years old or 135cm/4ft 5in tall, 

whichever comes first. 

However, safety experts, including Which?, recommend that you use a child car seat for all children 

under 150cm/4ft 11in. This is the legal requirement in Ireland and some other European countries, 

such as Germany and France. 



For children weighing more than 36kg (5st 10lb) but under 150cm/4ft 11in, our advice is to go by 

height – so wait until your child is 150cm before letting them use the vehicle seatbelt.  

Only an EU-approved car seat can be used in the UK. Those approved outside of the EU can't be used 

in the UK, and EU-approved seats can't be used in other countries, such as the US. 

Buying the wrong one could mean you're putting your child's life at risk, while also breaking the law.  

 

What is the correct child car seat? 

You need a child car seat that: 

• conforms to the United Nations standard, ECE Regulation 44/03 or ECE 44/04 (this is marked 

on a label on the seat), or is approved under UN R129 (i-Size is a part of R129) 

• is suitable for the child's weight and size, or height (if buying an i-Size seat) 

• is correctly fitted according to the manufacturer's instructions 

When can a child sit forward-facing in a car seat? 

By law, your child must sit rear-facing in a car seat until they are 15 months old. 

Extended rear-facing car seats are becoming more common, though. Crash tests show they're safer, 

plus they keep your child rear-facing until the age of four.  

 

Penalties for ignoring the law on using child car seats 

The consequences of ignoring the legal requirements could be expensive (at best) and (at worst) fatal. 

Police are able to administer an on-the-spot fine, which could be as much as £500 if the case is 

referred to court. 

Remember, the driver of the vehicle is responsible for ensuring all passengers are safely strapped in.  

Have your say and enter our Prize Draw! 

We are currently inviting all parents of all children in Year R, Year 1, Year 2, Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and 

Year 6 to contribute to a parental survey to help us improve the work we do at River Mead School. 

Please complete this by the end of this term  - before 12pm on Wednesday 18th October 2023. 

Please follow the correct link below to submit your answers (please complete both forms if you have 

children in Reception AND in Year 1-6): 

Reception 

https://forms.office.com/e/R9Qa9CiFcg  

Year 1-6  

https://forms.office.com/e/VcM1UkKtMu  

If you complete the survey, your name will be automatically entered into a prize draw to win a £20 

Amazon Gift card. The winner will be drawn at random in the afternoon on Wednesday 18th 

https://forms.office.com/e/R9Qa9CiFcg
https://forms.office.com/e/VcM1UkKtMu


October and the winner will be contacted to collect their prize. The name of the winner will also be 

announced in the newsletter. 

 

Star of the Week 

 

Dormice  - Noah Hunt 

Frogs - Caiden Brown 

Herons  - Isabelle Rogers 

Kestrels  - Ashton Boydell 

Badgers  - Faith Smith 

Buzzards  - Isabelle Thorpe 

Bumble Bees - Lucas Goddard 

Honey Bees  - Evan Dowsett 

Busy Bees  - Francesca Saward 



Hot Chocolate with The Senior Leadership Team 

 

Dormice  - Sapphire Duck 

Frogs  - Alora Brownsell 

Herons  - Finley Peckover 

Kestrels  - Emily Sievewright 

Badgers  - Rebecca Bogitini 

Buzzards - Ersa Duli 

Bumble Bees - Lawson Miles 

Busy Bees  - Roman Gunner 

Honey Bees  - Josh Butcher 

Kingfisher Reading Challenge 

 

Bumble Bees:  

25 reads - Lawson Miles, Lukas Sartin Hann, Sky Edmunds  

Otters: 

5 reads  - Esmee Billing, Eloise McDonald, Jack Stone, Kaiden Ferrett, Mabel Whittard, Olivia Hatton-

Pocklington, Rory Peacock, Thea Paradise, Teddy Watson 

10 reads  - Olivia Sweet, William Whitney 

Dormice:  

10 reads: Arabella Gill, Jenson Nealey 



20 reads: Sapphire Duck, Eddie Edmunds, Alistair Reece 

25 reads: Janelle Cubagee, Escher Remington, Milena Sledz 

30 reads: Noah Hunt, Kevin Marino, Archie Wild 

35 reads: Reeva Linington, Nela Salamonska, Eddie Sharp, Mila-Rose Tuck 

Herons:  

25 reads: Jessica Swann, William Eanes, Sophia-Rose Carroll, Ella-Rose Pearson  

Kestrels: 

25 reads: Emily Sievewright 

Badgers:  

25 reads: Jasmine Kaur, Esther Maritiro, Imogen Gould, Lexie Smith, Sherkarnah Ward-Jones, Lillie-

Marie Caven, Delilah Holbrook, Ella-Rose Willis 

Buzzards: 

25 Reads: Martha Southall, Gracie Plumb  

Writer of the Week 

 

Dormice  - Archie Wild 

Frogs  - Freddie Hill 

Herons  - Oliver Bole 

Kestrels  - Kyle Saward 

Badgers  - Daniel Mitchell 

Buzzards  - Ben Brown, Gracie Plumb 

Bumble Bees  - Sky Edmunds 

Honey Bees - Noah O'Shea 

Busy Bees - Reece Billing 



Mathematician of the Week 

 

Dormice  - Mila-Rose Tuck 

Frogs  - Carlos Neacsa 

Herons  - Amelia Thomas-Holland 

Kestrels  - Kobey Wild-Bryant 

Badgers  - Lexie Smith 

Buzzards  - Adam Ottway 

Honey Bees  - Logan Mumford 

Bumble Bees  - Thomas Wells 

Busy Bees  - George Rainford 

Online Safety 

What Parents and Carers Need to Know About Among Us 

Created in 2018 by a small indie studio that (at the time) had only four employees, Among Us has 

become one of the gaming world’s biggest breakout hits of recent years. In 2020, for example, it was 

the world’s most-downloaded mobile game. Its simplicity helped Among Us to resonate with younger 

players in particular: the game’s second largest audience slice is the 13–18 age bracket. While the 7+ 

age rating, emphasis on teamwork and cartoonish, colourful graphics all suit a young fan-base, 

however, the game does carry more serious risks than betrayal by a team-mate or an untimely on-

screen demise – with in-game purchases and possible contact from strangers on our 

#WakeUpWednesday guide’s list of hazards that trusted adults should bear in mind. 



 

PE timetable  

PE Days 

On PE days children should come in wearing their PE kit to avoid changing at school. 

Otters, Honey Bees, Badgers  - Monday  

Frogs, Kestrels  - Tuesday 

Buzzards  - Wednesday 

Dormice & Herons  -  Thursday 

Bumble Bees & Busy Bees  - Friday 



Dates to Remember  - Term 1 

 

Sunday 15th October: FORMS AGM 

Wednesday 18th October: Dormice RWI Parent Workshop 

 



 

NEW Prices for Services  - from 01/09/2023  

Due to many costs rising such as energy and food we have needed to review the charges we make for 

our traded services. We have tried to keep this increase to a minimum, as we do appreciate that our 

families are also battling with all these increased costs.  

From 1st September 2023, the prices for the following services will be as follows: 

• Nursery: Half Day (3.75hrs) - £21.80. Full Day (7.5hrs) - £43.75. Nursery Breakfast  - £4.65 

• Meals: Cost per meal  - £2.70 

• Before School Club: Cost per session  - £2.55 

• After School Club to 4:15: Cost per session  - £1.75 

• Lettings: Hall (per hour, min 1.5hrs)  - £12.00. Kingfisher Court Weekdays  - £12.00. Kingfisher 

Court Weekends  - £18.00 

• Music Lessons :  £8.00 per 15 min individual lesson, or a 30 min group session 

School Term & Holiday Dates 

School holidays are important to all of us! To help you plan for some family time we have put 

together the School Term & Holiday Calendar for 2023/2024. You can find this by clicking on the link 

below. 



https://www.themeadtrust.org/news-and-dates/term-dates/ 

Teacher Training Days for the next academic year 2023/2024 are: 

30th October 2023 

4th January 2024 

3rd June 2024 

From the Office 

Absence: If your child is unwell please let the school know by contacting the office on 01225 703428 

or emailing office@rivermead.wilts.sch.uk as soon as possible in the morning 

Arbor: Arbor is a great tool to use to update any contact information, choose school meals, and 

consent to clubs and trips. If you need help with accessing Arbor and how to use it, please pop into 

the office so we can help! 

Meals: The winter menu is now available to make choices for the next 3 terms. Please select choices 

for term 2 as soon as possible 

Lost Property:  There is a black water bottle in the office, with a light blue handle on the rim. Please 

pop in if you think this belongs to you!  

 

Please make your choices by Wednesday 18th October: https://forms.office.com/e/vkmTDFvNJm 

https://www.themeadtrust.org/news-and-dates/term-dates/
mailto:office@rivermead.wilts.sch.uk
https://forms.office.com/e/vkmTDFvNJm


Friends of River Mead School 

 

Annual General Meeting 

Please join us at our 2023 AGM where we will share what we have done over the past year and our 

plans for 2023 / 2024. If you have any ideas or have any questions then come along and meet the 

team.We are always welcoming of anyone that wishes to join us in any capacity so if you are 

interested or want to know a little more about what we do then come say hi, or drop us an email. 

Keep an eye on our Notice Board (outside the main white gates) as well as our Facebook & Instagram 

pages for plenty of regular updates!  

If anyone is interested in taking on a committee role for the year ahead please email the friends 

email address or speak to the office, Marie or Karli in advance of our meeting. The roles available are 

- Chair, secretary or treasurer.  

Don’t forget to keep the unwanted pennies coming for Penny Wars! 



 

Facebook: https://m.facebook.com/groups/1816646455251366/?ref=share 

Instagram:https://instagram.com/friendsofrivermead?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y= 

Email:rivermeadfriends@gmail.com 

NHS MMR Information 

 

https://m.facebook.com/groups/1816646455251366/?ref=share
https://instagram.com/friendsofrivermead?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=
mailto:rivermeadfriends@gmail.com


 

 



Family & Community Learning 
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